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The Massabielle
The Weekly Newsletter of

St Bernadette’s Parish Community, 
Castle Hill, NSW
NOVEMBER 19 - 20, 2005  -  CHRIST THE KING 
Issue No 127
Dear Members of the Parish Community

Confirmations

This week is a significant week in the lives of some of our parish children, as they received the Sacrament of Confirmation.  The Catechism of the Catholic Church (§1285) reminds us that "by the sacrament of Confirmation, [the baptized] are more perfectly bound to the Church and are enriched with a special strength of the Holy Spirit. Hence they are, as true witnesses of Christ, more strictly obliged to spread and defend the faith by word and deed." It is evident from its celebration that the effect of the sacrament of Confirmation is the special outpouring of the Holy Spirit as once granted to the apostles on the day of Pentecost. Further in §1303, the Catechism continues, Confirmation brings an increase and deepening of baptismal grace: 

· it roots us more deeply in the divine filiation which makes us cry, "Abba! Father!"; 

· it unites us more firmly to Christ; 

· it increases the gifts of the Holy Spirit in us; 

· it renders our bond with the Church more perfect; 

· it gives us a special strength of the Holy Spirit to spread and defend the faith by word and action as true witnesses of Christ, to confess the name of Christ boldly, and never to be ashamed of the Cross.

Let us pray, not only for those who are to be confirmed, but also for us who are already confirmed that we may live out this Christian Commitment.

Pastoral Council Nominations

Nomination forms for the Parish Pastoral Council are available in the foyer. Please consider nominating a member of the parish community (or even yourself).

Hampers and Christmas

Thank you for your response to the Hampers. It’s been really great. There were still a few left at the time of printing. Please ensure you bring them back in cardboard boxes on the weekend of 10-11 December. 

Our Hamper Mass is on 11 December at 6 pm. Assistance will be required during that week, especially on Tuesday to take the hampers to the families. 
Diocesan Works Fund

Thank you for your contributions to the DWF which was held last week. If you were unable to contribute, please take one of the envelopes and return it as soon as possible, or place it in the collection plate this weekend. Again, all donations are tax deductible. Our quota for this time is $21,710. Please help.

Rite of Acceptance and Welcome

This Sunday at the 10.30 am Mass, our community will celebrate with those seeking membership in the Catholic Church a combined Rite of Acceptance (for the unbaptised) and Welcoming (for those already one with us in baptism). 

In the Year-Round Catechumenate, author Mary Birmingham makes this statement about the Rite of Acceptance and Welcoming:

“At the Rite of Acceptance, inquirers make the first public ritual gesture asserting their desire to become Christian. They publicly accept the gospel of Christ and are signed with the cross of Christ. Their sponsors and the Christian community, in turn, accept them as members of God’s household and promise to support them in their quest and on their journey. The community praises God for inviting the catechumens [unbaptised] to enter more fully into his life. 

“The Rite of Acceptance is an invitation for all of us to renew our commitment to embrace the gospel and to live the paschal mystery in our everyday lives. The Rite of Welcome for baptized Christians recognizes the baptismal status of the inquirer. Similar to the Rite of Acceptance, it celebrates passage into the period of the catechumenate. 

“One important way that the community and the specific initiation ministers offer divine hospitality to those who come seeking is to demonstrate by word and action that we are all on the same journey of conversion. It is a life-long process. Those who minister have not ‘arrived.’ The journey is the point. This is not something the minister does to the inquirers, but rather it is a process of conversion that we all share; it is a journey of apprenticeship. When Jesus asks the question, ‘What do you seek?’ our response is to take the seeker by the hand and say, “Together let us go and see.’”
Please keep Achim, Charlie, Coney, Gwen and Vanessa and their sponsors in your prayers as they take this step this weekend. 
Fr Wim
You 

are invited to the

PARISH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING AND 
PARISH COUNCIL ELECTIONS
to be held in the Parish Hall on

Tuesday, 29th November at 8 – 9.30 pm

READINGS …..
First Reading  Ezekiel 34:11-12,15-17  The good shepherd watches over his flock with loving care, rescuing them from dangers.
Second Reading 1 Corinthians 15:20-26,28 Where Christ has gone before, all who belong to him are to follow, so that he can gather us into the kingdom of his Father.
Gospel  Matthew 25:31-46  For those who have humbly served the fellow servants of the kingdom, a warm welcome awaits.
Next Week:  First Sunday of Advent (Year B)
Is 63:16-17,64:1,3-8, 1 Cor 1:3-9, Mk 13:33-37
Feast Days this Week
Presentation of the Virgin Mary – Mon 21 Nov 

St Cecilia, virgin, martyr – Tues 22 Nov
Ss Andrew Dung Lac, priest, martyr and 

companions, martyrs – Thurs 24 Nov

HOLY HOUR every Thurs, 8-9pm – including Rosary, prayers, hymns & scripture reading. All welcome!  

40 HOUR EUCHARISTIC ADORATION THANK YOU – We would like to thank Fr Wim and Fr Eugene for their encouragement, prayers and assistance in organising the 40 Hour Devotion.  Thank you also to the acolytes, altar servers, musicians and the ladies who donated and arranged the flowers, for their very generous contributions.

   To the very many parishioners who came to pray in front of the Blessed Eucharist, we thank you for your magnificent response.  We know that Jesus would have been extremely happy and will reward each of you and our parish with many graces and blessings.  We know that true happiness comes from the Eucharist and we are pleased that many parishioners commented upon the peace and joy He brought to their hearts.   Janina Mousley and Monica Guy
CONFIRMATION 2005:  161 of our parish young people will receive the sacrament of Confirmation at 3 Masses held this Wednesday, Thursday and Friday night.  Mass will be celebrated by the Episcopal Vicar for Clergy, Rev. Ron McFarlane.  All are welcome to join us and celebrate with our parish children as they complete their initiation into our Church.  Thank you once again for your continued prayers during this time.  Thank you also to our committee, facilitators and home hosts who have assisted us throughout our preparation programme.  A Thank You Supper has been organised for you all on Wed 30 Nov  7:30pm Marian Centre.  Partners and children welcome.  

PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES.  New sets of envelopes for following 12 months are available in the foyer this weekend.  To facilitate record keeping some contributors have been issued with new nos.  Parishioners, who do not contribute to the Parish, but wish to do so, please inform a member of the Planned Giving Committee, who will be available in the foyer after Mass.  The 2nd Collection (gold plate), consisting of envelopes & loose monies, supports the financial needs of the Parish 

CREDIT CARD CONTRIBUTORS If you have been issued with a new card and/or a new expiry date, please inform the Parish Office.  A charge back fee of $27 is applied if your account number is rejected.
CATENIAN ASSOCIATION DINNER MEETING on Tues  22 Nov, 7pm at the Hills Lodge.  For details contact Bernie Good 9680 1935 or John Tessier 8850 2474.
WOULD YOU CONSIDER BECOMING A CATECHIST IN 2006?  Some of our existing Catechists (those who teach Religious Education in our state schools) are stepping down at the end of the year which means we need replacements for Years 1, 5 & 6.  Please phone Adeline Chong 9634 6410 or Parish Office 9634 2622 if you can help. 

‘BREAK OPEN THE WORD’ the book for readers Year B – 2006 is now available for Parish Lectors free of charge.  Please pick up copy with your name from  the Sacristy.
SUNDAY MASS TRANSPORT :  Reminder!!  Drivers Meeting next Monday 21 November in the Church Hall at 7.30pm.  Informative meeting and pre-Christmas get-together.  Please bring a plate if you can.  Drinks provided.   

CANDELABRA Thank you for your contributions towards the new candelabra (the branched candlesticks that are used in adoration). We are now examining options. Further contributions are always welcome. 

PILGRIM STATUE to encourage Family prayer, a beautiful statue of Our Lady with Saint Bernadette is available to your home for one week's loan during 2006. Parishioners book it for a specific week: for many reasons: in thanksgiving, in celebration of a birthday, wedding anniversary, during pregnancy, after birth of first child, for a special need, for a sick family member, for the anniversary of the death of a loved one as well as many other special intentions "the family which prays together, stays together".  Bookings can be made now on the roster sheet in the foyer. All enquiries: Alf Jacobs: 98948123  or Janina Mousley: 98996060
CHAT, Craft & …..?  group Christmas Party 4th Friday of month on 25 Nov, 10am-2pm in Marian Centre.  Surnames A-M please bring savoury plate and surnames N-Z a sweet plate.  Please bring a wrapped gift to value of $5 for Santa to distribute.  Enq:  Sandra 9680 1881, Colleen 9894 5272.

LIFE BEGINS AT 50 … Cards/ Mah Jong Fri 25 Nov at Robin & Harry's place 7.30pm.  Please confirm attendance prior to Friday – 9634 3354.  Christmas Dinner, 10 Dec  6.30pm, Castleridge Retirement Resort, Old Northern Road - 3 course Christmas dinner $42.00 p.p. Final numbers and payment by 2 December.  Contact Howard 9899 8983.

CHRISTMAS EVE TRAFFIC CONTROL  With 3 Masses planned for Christmas Eve, St Bernadette’s Parish needs volunteers who can help out with Traffic Movement and Parking control between 6.30pm and Midnight. Please bring a torch (particularly for the later Masses). The parish has walkie-talkies.  If you can spare a few hours to help out, on a rostered basis, please give Greg Piggott a call on 9680 3977 or 0404 496 483.  Spending a few hours to help your fellow parishioners celebrate the birth of Christ is a really practical way to kick off the season.

BOOKSHOP NEWS — Now available from the Bookshop:  Columban calendars & SVDP Christmas cards.  Both are major fund raisers for these wonderful organizations. Also lots of gifts and cards for Confirmation and other occasions.
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…events and news for ALL Parishioners…
All LIFE TEEN Ministers and leaders please hand in your reply slips for the Christmas dinner and next years commitment to the Youth Minister today.  Please note if you are a minister and a leader you need to hand in both reply slips.  If you did not receive a letter please contact your Youth Minister.  

Our final WARPP event of the year is happening Friday 9th December with Carols by WARPP!  Another fantastic night for all the family as we get into the Christmas spirit!  Starting at 7:30pm in the Church, this promises to be a great night of music, reflection and fun - don’t forget to bring along your torches too.  All ages welcome!  

LIFE TEEN SUPPER FOR EVERYONE is available outside the hall after the 6pm LIFE TEEN Parish Youth Mass every Sunday.  Come grab a bite to eat, have a drink and take the time to get to know someone from your Christian family who you may not know yet.  

Looking for a spot in God's parking lot? (Mark 7:6 (Is. 29:13)) - LIFE TEEN: SPREAD THE WORD – ‘The reality is that if everyone who presently GOES to Church would stop and realize where they themselves are in the above equation [you’ll have to read it on the notice board], we wouldn’t have to worry about the church being too small on the holidays…we’d build them even bigger from the start.’
A huge thank you to Mayfair Fine Foods, Cantarella Brothers, Nando’s Chicken and Mediterranean Kitchen for their regular donations to our LIFE TEEN Supper.  

…events and news for Youth & Young Adults…
LIFE TEEN Summer Camp 2006:   Mon Jan 23 - Fri Jan 27!  For anyone who will be in high school in 2006.  Make sure you don’t miss out on this awesome week of fun in the sun!  Grab your information and registration form from the foyer and hand it in ASAP- places are already filling up.  

Into LIFE for any school teens in yr 6 or 7!  There will be no Into LIFE this week as we have our parish Confirmations.  However please join us Wednesday week, 7-8:30pm, in the Parish hall for games and activities.   
LIFE Night for any high school teens in yr 8-11!  Tonight is going to be #$(#@(@#$( - make sure you join us tonight in the hall 7:30-8:30pm for a great night of fun and prizes!  

LIFE Rocks for Young Adults presents “The Problems of Christianity” - asking the hard questions. What is faith? What is revelation?  Is God actively involved in my life? If so, how?  Do I need the Church? Is God bigger than Jesus?  Bring your questions about faith and God for a lively debate!  Anyone in year 12 or above is welcome to join us as we discuss faith, share, learn, laugh and make new friends!  7:30pm Marian Centre.

Looking for a great website for teens and young adults?  Look no further - www.lifeteen.com.  If you want to know what’s on for youth and young adults at St Bernadette’s check out our parish youth website www.lifeteenaustralia.com, or contact Sean or Alice at the Parish House on 9634 2622 or email youth@stbernadette.org.au.  

ST BERNADETTE’S NETBALL CLUB – Grading Day for 2006 Winter Competition is on Sat 26 Nov at St Bernadette’s School courts.   
Age in 2006 & Time
  15 years
9.30am
11 years
11.15am
  12 years
10.30am
 9 years 
12noon
Please arrive 10 minutes prior to your allocated time to have your name marked off.  Don’t forget your drink!!  Most teams are nearly full, but we would love to hear from anyone who would like to play in 2006, particularly if you are turning 8 years, 12 years or 15 years in 2006.  Further information, please ring Registrar – Karen Cronan on 8850 0658 after 6.30pm.
USED EYE-GLASSES AND HEARING AIDS (can be used again!)  Most of us have old pairs of spectacles and maybe  hearing aids lying around home.  If you have good quality glasses or old hearing aids, why not give them new life?  Leave them in the basket provided in the Church foyer and they will be sent to Christian Blind Mission International who will arrange for their distribution to all parts of the world.

Damage was caused to a silver leaf Camry on right rear side after 8am Mass last Saturday.  The car was parked in the first row of the upper level carpark.  If you have any information, please contact Fr Wim 9634 2622.
THE SECOND ANNIVERSARY OF ST PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL, 1 MARIST PLACE, PARRAMATTA will be celebrated on Tuesday 29 November.  Mass at 7.30pm.  All parishioners are invited to attend.
CHRISTMAS CONCERT IN ST PATRICK’S CATHEDRAL:  The Macquarie University Singers will give a Christmas concert in St Patrick’s Cathedral, Parramatta on Sun 27 Nov at 7.30pm. The program is on the Church noiceboard for your perusal.  Tickets available at the door:  $20, $15 (concession), $10 (students).  Interval refreshments provided.
If anyone can offer a regular lift to Sunday Mass from the Oatlands (Dundas) area to our Church, please contact the Parish Office.
A SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE FOR FAMILIES WHOSE CHILDREN HAVE DIED OR ARE MISSING will be held at St Matthew’s Anglican Church, cnr Castle Hill Rd & New Line Rd, West Pennant Hills on Wed 7 Dec at 7.30pm.
The funeral of Br Urban Murray fsc, sometime Principal of St Bernadette’s, will take place at Oakhill College on Wednesday, 23 November at 10.30 am.

Please pray for Kath Lynch, Bill Finucane, Marie McMahon, Br Urban Murray fsc, Giovanni Zullo who died recently and for Oliver James Tindall whose anniversary  occurs about this time, and for all in our November Book of Remembrance.
Prayers for the sick:  Bart Daley, Elizabeth Gavin, Clyde Cranny, Lee Lonard, Nicole Sheffield, Lesley Carroll, Iris Rodriquez, Sarah Moraschi, Kylie Taylor, Daniel Jernazian, James Boyd, Josephine Wilson, Paul Griffin, sick members of Castle Hill SVDP, Marie Pearson, Jacinta Pearson, John Smith, Larissa O’Callaghan, Evi Barbosa, Iris Henderson, Celia Estacio, May McMartin, Lesley Swaddling, Fr Raymond Lyons, Martin Family, Gillian O’Brien, Gina Vella, See Seng Lorenzo, Michael Galvin, Richard Tarlinton, Brian Johnson, Andrew Cauchi, Victor Mahoney, Marguerite Topolynski, Elizabeth Kennedy, Kristina, Cathy Clancy, Bob Clarke, Florrie LoSurdo, Rita Dwyer, Michael Ryan, Michael Wilson, Robert & Jenny Brisbane, Lisa Boaro, Theresa Lobo, Ian Tasker, Nene Manguerra, Kor Ah Chooi.
St Bernadette’s Parish Community

Parish House, 367 Old Northern Road, Castle Hill, NSW 2154

Telephone 9634 2622    Fax 9899 3511    Email: admin@stbernadette.org.au
Web page: http://www.stbernadette.org.au 
Parish Staff



Mass Times for this Week 
Fr Wim Hoekstra, Parish Priest


Sunday 
Sat 
6.00pm 

Fr Eugene Szondi, Assistant Priest



Sun 
7.30am, 9.00am, 10.30am

Sr Judy McLeod, rsm, Pastoral Associate



& 6.00pm Parish LIFE TEEN Youth Mass
Miss Alice Sahabu, Sacramental Co-ordinator 
Weekdays        Mon 

   6.45am  
Mr Sean Finucane, Youth Minister  



Tue

   6.45am
Miss Theresa Clasquin, Into LIFE Youth Minister
 

Wed 

   6.45am, 9.15am

Mrs Carla Knox, Parish Secretary (Mon, Wed-Fri)

Thu

   6.45am, 9.15am
Mrs Monica Rubic, Parish Secretary (Finance: Mon-Thu)

Fri

   6.45am, 9.15am
Mrs Annarita Mezger, Parish Secretary (Tue & Fri) 

Sat

   8.00am

Mr Michael Watson, Maintenance Co-ordinator  


Reconciliation    Sat
8.30am – 9.00am; 4.30pm-5.30pm



Baptisms and Marriages:  By appointment only.  Contact the Parish House
St Bernadette’s Parish School:  Mr Ted Langford, Principal 9634 2898
PARISH MINISTRY ROSTERS FOR NEXT WEEKEND – November 26 - 27
	
ACOLYTE / SERVERS
	LECTORS
	EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS 

OF COMMUNION

	SAT 6.00PM

John Gulczynski
S5
	Vince Connelly
Ray Scully  
	Annarita Mezger, Maureen & Ray Scully, Ian & Rita Tasker, Connie Tierney, Helen Wintle, Joe Zammit.


	7.30AM    

Zeno Hong 
S1
	Anne Parker 
Karl Procter
	Paul Hennessey, Annemarie & Darryl Hill, 

Toni & Erik Hoekstra, Fran Mulcahy.  


	9.00AM    

Joe Josue  
S2
	David Green 
Lina Josue  

	Neil Bone, Bernard Braithwaite, Angela Crowe, 

Brian D’Arcy, Jeff Davis, Jocelyn Donovan, Jack Garcia, 

Sally Healey, Yulia Hong. 


	10.30AM    

Budi Kawiadji 
S3
	Michael Abrahams
Tim Lee
	Edward Antony, Pauline Camilleri, Dorothy Finucane, 
Elizabeth Fogolin, Philip Golamco, Crystal Good,
Margaret Hawkes, Delama Horan, Winnie & Henry Li.


	CHILDREN’S LITURGY

Older:  Rebecca Novacek
Younger: Rosalind Yeo   
FLOWER ROSTER

Tess De La Concepcion
Adelina Tabila
	GOD’S HOUSEKEEPERS

Pat Kenna, Francesca Menezes, Maree McDermott, Margaret Sinha, Moira Mitchell.
COUNTING (1st Collection) 
Bert Hofstaetter   

Helga Hofstaetter
	COUNTING (2nd Collection) 

Andrew Losurdo, Matthew Troy,
Graham Murray, Kathy Elwell
BOOKSHOP 

Maureen Gain / Catherine Seddon / 

Peter Hirudhayaswamy /Dora Saleh /   

 Caroline Wooster

	6.00 PM PARISH LIFETEEN YOUTH MASS MINISTRY ROSTER – November 27

	Extraordinary Ministers
	Lectors
	Ushers
	Altar Preparation
	Musos

	of Communion
	Annalyce Hangan
	Phillip Smith
	Josh Becker
	Michael McCartney

	Alex Aguilera
	Tina Muscat
	Daniel Smith
	Musos
	Miko Paz

	Amelia Hangan
	Vanessa Muscat
	Tea & Coffee Service
	Alice Sahabu
	Quinton Clasquin

	Emma Wade
	Altar Servers
	
	Annabel Irawan
	Sara Douglas

	Fran Rogers
	S4
	Supper Service
	Belinda Lee
	Sarah Ashton

	Monica O'Callaghan
	Projectionists
	Vita Aloschi
	Ben Ferry
	Suzannah Ferry

	Monnii O’Callaghan
	Larissa O’Callaghan
	
	Casey Paz
	

	Stef Musgrave
	Lisa Muscat
	
	Clare Dickinson
	

	Tamara Selwyn
	Welcomers
	Supper Clean Up
	Jacinta Ching
	

	Tim Bywater
	Alfonso Aguilera
	Phillip Smith
	Jacqueline McDonald
	

	
	Maria Aguilera
	
	Jean Voon
	

	Adult Servers
	Lesley Musgrave
	
	Jen Austin
	

	Mark Zareba
	Paul Musgrave
	
	Marianne Ching
	

	Erica Jaros
	
	
	Matthew Ashton
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